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COMMONWEALTH OF PUERTO RICO 

PUERTO RICO ENERGY BUREAU 

 

IN RE: REGULATION FOR THE 
EVALUATION AND APPROVAL OF 
AGREEMENTS BETWEEN ELECTRIC 
SERVICE COMPANIES 
 
DUPONT ELECTRONICS MICROCIRCUITS 
INDUSTRIES, LTD.; FMC AGRICULTURAL 
CARIBE INDUSTRIES, LTD. INC.; AND 
BRISTOL-MYERS SQUIBB HOLDINGS 
PHARMA LTD. LIABILITY COMPANY 
 
Commenters 

CASE NO.: NEPR-MI-2020-0014 
 
 
 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Proposed Regulation 
and Request for Public Comments 
 

 

REQUEST FOR EXTENSION TO SUBMIT COMMENTS 

COME NOW DuPont Electronics Microcircuits Industries, Ltd., FMC Agricultural Caribe 

Industries, Ltd. Inc., and Bristol-Myers Squibb Holdings Pharma Ltd. Liability Company 

(hereinafter, jointly, “Commenters”), represented by the undersigned legal counsel, and very 

respectfully state and pray: 

1. On October 19, 2020, the Energy Bureau issued a Resolution wherein it notified the 

publication of the Proposed Regulation for the Evaluation and Approval of Agreements Between 

Electric Service Companies (“Proposed Regulation”) and invited comment regarding the 

Proposed Regulation through November 18, 2020.  

2. The Commenters, who operate manufacturing plants in Puerto Rico, are interested in 

submitting comments to the Proposed Regulation specifically to address private agreements 

related to industrial projects. The Commenters intend to provide detailed feedback which they 

believe would be beneficial to the Honorable Bureau and other interested stakeholders.  

3. However, the Commenters foresee that they will require additional time to prepare their 

comments. Thus, they request that an additional term of thirty (30) days be granted, that is, until 

December 18, 2020. We believe the time extension will beneficial to the proceeding. 
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WHEREFORE, DuPont Electronics Microcircuits Industries, Ltd., FMC Agricultural 

Caribe Industries, Ltd. Inc., and Bristol-Myers Squibb Holdings Pharma Ltd. Liability Company 

request that they be granted an additional term of 30 days be granted, that is, until December 

18, 2020, to submit comments to the Proposed Regulation for the Evaluation and Approval of 

Agreements Between Electric Service Companies. 

MCCONNELL VALDÉS 

Counsel for DuPont Electronics Microcircuits 

Industries, Ltd., FMC Agricultural Caribe Industries, 

Ltd. Inc., and Bristol-Myers Squibb Holdings 

Pharma Ltd. Liability Company 

270 Muñoz Rivera Avenue 

San Juan, Puerto Rico 00918 

PO Box 364225 

San Juan, Puerto Rico 00936-4225 

Tel. (787) 759-9292 

Fax (787) 759-8282 

 

 

 

Por:       
 Carlos J. Fernández Lugo 

 cfl@mcvpr.com  
 RUA núm. 11,033 
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